Fall Musical Information

Dear Students and Parents,

This year, we will include the entire school, grades 6 - 12 in our fall musical, “Guys and Dolls”. It is an all inclusive show, meaning everyone who auditions will be in the show as either a lead, or in the chorus. The production performances are December 1st & 2nd at 7:00p.m., and December 3rd at 2:00p.m., so we only have about 2 1/2 months to prepare for our show. This endeavor will require a strong commitment from the actors and production staff if we are to be successful in producing the high quality show for which our school is known. To achieve our goal, you must be willing to make this your number one commitment (after school work, of course!) Music rehearsals will be most Mondays and Wednesdays after school (2:30 – 4:30). Choreography will be most Wednesday evenings (6:30 – 8:30), and some Sundays (1:00 – 4:00). In October will start adding in blocking rehearsals. 
There will be a $100 user fee, and a $60 costume fee for everyone in the production. These fees must be paid at the beginning of the rehearsal period. Please make the user fee check out to The Bromfield Drama Society, and the costume fee to Beth Drummey Costume Designs, and bring both to the first rehearsal.
Rehearsal schedules and any necessary changes will be communicated with Google Docs. Rehearsals are usually held in room #355 or on stage.
Every year we hear from several parents with the same problem. Their children have serious conflicts with rehearsals. They ask that their child be allowed to miss parts of (and entire) rehearsals. These rehearsals are for the benefit of your child, not for us. We work very hard to make sure every cast member is thoroughly prepared, thus making our production a positive and enjoyable experience for all. Nobody wants to see the "deer in the headlights" look from a cast member that goes up on their lines, or misses an entrance or a dance step because they missed rehearsals. The problem is that kids try to do too many things and make too many commitments for their time. It's not fair to the kids, or the productions. That is why we want to be very clear in the beginning concerning what level of commitment we expect from our cast. These guidelines are clear. While we try to be flexible and schedule rehearsals around sports, especially in the beginning, there must be compromise on both sides. Your child will certainly miss some sports practices and games, and there comes a time in the production schedule when the actors must be there saying their lines, singing their parts and standing in their places. 
The last two or three weeks of the rehearsal period is especially important, and attendance for the last week (Tech Week) is absolutely mandatory (see below). The third and fourth weeks of November will be very busy, so hold onto your hats! We will need all of your support and patience while we polish and prepare for opening night on Dec. 1. Most rehearsals will be in the afternoon right after school. The last week of the production period is Tech Week. We begin with a very important rehearsal on Sunday afternoon after Thanksgiving (11/26) tentatively scheduled from 2 – 6p.m. There will also be mandatory rehearsals every evening during tech week, with the orchestra. Please make arrangements now for these mandatory rehearsals!  Every cast member MUST attend ALL of these rehearsals. Do not ask for your child to miss or leave early, unless it is a real emergency. You have two months to reschedule appointments and discuss problems with the director.
Please understand that we love your kids and want them to succeed in and enjoy this production. Everything we do is for them. That said, if your child misses too many rehearsals or parts of rehearsals that they are unsure of their jobs, they may be cut from part or all of the production. 
For each rehearsal, cast members are expected to bring scripts, pencils, and be ready to work. Each cast member will be responsible being off-book by November. This is necessary so we can concentrate on staging and polishing in the last few weeks. Cast members who are not working on a scene are expected to work quietly on lines or homework until they are called to rehearse. Cast members must attend all of their scheduled rehearsals unless we have given specific permission to the contrary. If you have a problem, you must let me know ASAP. 

Notice: Any student who is constantly disruptive or misses more than 2 rehearsals without specific permission will be asked to leave and the role will be recast! If you have to miss a rehearsal, email or call me and tell me in advance!
Please remember – SCHOOLWORK COMES FIRST! We expect that all cast members will continue to excel at their studies and we will be in contact with teachers to be sure that no one falls behind in their class assignments. This means that students need to schedule their time carefully and efficiently. Remember, students who arrive to school tardy with no excuse will not be allowed to participate on that day. Please be aware of this rule!

We look forward to working with you. Everyone works hard, but we always have a blast! Please feel free to call me if you have any questions or concerns. My contact information is: 

Thanks,
Martha Brooks, Director, mbrooks@psharvard.org
Becky Ufema, Music Director

Melissa Lynch, Choreographer

Beth Drummey, Costumer
J Woolcock, Stage Manager/ Assistant to the Director

__  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  __  

Please return this signed form and your checks to the first rehearsal. The $100 user fee check should be made out to “The Bromfield Drama Society”. Please make out the check for costumes for $60 to Beth Drummey Costume Designs.
I, (parent, please print) ___________________________________________, have read 

the Drama letter and reviewed it with my child,_______________________________.

(Parent Signature) _______________________________________________________

Phone _______________________________ Email_____________________________

I, (student, please print) __________________________________________, have read 

the Drama letter and reviewed it with my parent.

(Student Signature) ______________________________________________________
